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OCTOBER 2020 

MISSION STATEMENT: 

Logan Lake Elem-Sec is a safe family of learners 

who value passionate effort and respectful. 
 

 

 

 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
 

 

Principal’s Message 

October is now upon us and we are enjoying the 
unseasonably warm extended summer. We would like 
to remind everyone to dress for the weather as our 
mornings are definitely getting cooler and I have heard 
there is wet snow in the forecast for next week. As 
part of our COVID protocols in place, our exterior 
doors remain locked, so students will not be permitted 
inside by their classroom teachers until the start of 
classes. Elementary students will continue to be 
outside during the breaks and lunch periods. 

As you can imagine, each day during the pandemic, 
we are faced with additional challenges and constant 
changes in our protocols to maintain the health and 
safety of everyone. As parents, especially those of 
students at the Elem – Sec building, we are asking for 
your support in ensuring that your child brings a clean 
mask to school each morning. We have a very limited 
supply of disposable masks in addition to the two 
reusable masks that each child received earlier this 
year. 

I would like to send a thank you out to our two 
amazing volunteers from the Logan Lake Lions, 
Lorraine Griffiths and Nancy Hart, who are preparing 
breakfasts every morning for our students in the 
Elementary School. A shout out as well to parent, 
Kim Tremblay, who is volunteering on Mondays and 
Fridays to prepare the hot lunches at the Elementary 
building. We are offering a breakfast program at the 
Elem – Sec building each morning, prepared by our 
very own Ms. Thomson, and will soon be able to offer 
hot lunches for our grades 5-12 students. The Soup 
Program will be commencing soon so stay tuned for 
more info. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I would like to personally thank all those families and 
community members who have supported our PAC 
through the Apple Fundraising Event. All funds raised 
support our students and staff in their classrooms. I 
apologize for the delay in the arrival of the apples, but 
Mother Nature played a role and delayed the shipment. 
As a result of the delay, we have extended the 
deadline to order apples until Oct 14. I will be picking 
up the apples on October 18th and our PAC volunteers 
will be distributing them from the Elem-Sec parking lot 
on October 19th. This information is posted on the LL 
PAC Facebook page. 

As always, please feel free to email or call me with any 
questions or concerns you may have. 

Stay safe and healthy! 

Sincerely, 

R. Collins – Principal 

 SAFE ARRIVAL   

There are now three categories in 
the Safe Arrivals app to choose from 
when notifying the school of your 
child’s absence due to illness.  

You will be asked whether the absence is due to a 
respiratory illness, gastrointestinal illness or the broad 
category of general illness. Distinguishing between 
respiratory, gastrointestinal, or general category of 
illness will provide more accurate data to Interior 
Health regarding seasonal flus and colds affecting the 
community. Huge thanks for your continued support 
with helping us to keep our students healthy and 
safe. If you have any questions, please do not 
hesitate to reach out to us here at the school, and we 
will be happy to provide support to get you going. 

 

 PARENT ADVISORY COMMITTEE  

All parents are invited to attend the PAC meetings. 

The next meeting is Sunday, Oct. 25th at 7:00pm. 

This will be a zoom meeting. Meeting link/ login will 

be posted closer to the date on the PAC Facepage.   

 

 

 

Oct. 12 
Oct. 15  
Oct. 23  
Oct. 31 
Nov. 3 
Nov. 11 
Nov.17 

Thanksgiving Day – No School  
Parent Teacher Interviews 
District non-Instructional Day – No School  
Halloween 
Photo Retake Day 
Remembrance Day – No School  
Sec-Quarter 2 Begins 
 

IMPORTANT DATES FOR OCT 
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 AMBROSIA APPLE PAC FUNDRAISER  

Our Ambrosia apples needed one more week to 
ripen to perfection, so good news, our fundraiser 
has been extended!! If you have not already 
submitted your order for some of these delicious 
apples you have until 
Wednesday, Oct.14th.  

Apples will be available for 
pickup from the secondary 
school on Monday, October 
19th. 

 

 PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS  

Parent/ Teacher interviews will be on Thursday, 
October 15th.  

Students in grade 5-7 will be dismissed early 
at 12:15pm.  

Your child’s teacher(s) will be contacting you soon 
to schedule a time to meet with you through a 15 
minute ZOOM session. We ask that you maintain 
the 15 minute timeframe (maximum) in order for 
our staff to stay on schedule. 

Grades K-7 will be scheduled by individual 
teachers from 1:00 – 4:00 pm and 5:00- 6:00 pm. 

Students in grades 8-12 will not be dismissed 
early. Our Secondary teachers will be contacting 
parents/guardians soon to schedule ZOOM meeting 
appointments. The meetings for grade 8-12 students 
will take place from 3:30pm – 5:30pm on October 15, 
2020. Due to our altered timetable for grades 8-12s 
this year, we will be offering four different P/T 
interview evenings throughout the year that will 
coincide with the four quarters. 

 

 GREY MASKS   

We have been informed that the reusable, non-
medical grey masks labeled Whiteridge, model 
CA#42415 issued to schools at the beginning of 

September may wear after washing.  The nose wire 
on these masks has the potential to poke through 

when washed.  New replacement masks have been 
delivered to our school. If your child has one of the 

masks mentioned above, please have them return it to 
their teacher or to the main office for an exchange 

replacement. We sincerely apologize for this 
inconvenience, and we thank you for your patience as 

we work through this unforeseen issue together.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 PHOTO RETAKE DAY  

Photo Day for individual student photos was on 

Thursday, Oct.8th. Students will be sent home with 

their photo proofs and Lifetouch order forms.  

After seeing the proof, if you or your child is 

interested in retakes, photo retake day will be held 

on Tuesday Nov.3rd 2020.  

 

 OUTSTANDING FORMS  

 
Parents, there are still a few students who have not 
returned their permission forms that were handed out last 
month, they include; Verification Form, Off School Ground 
Permission Form and Inside/Outside Media Consent 
Forms, GEDU and Technology Use. 

Please be sure to sign and return these forms to 

the school as soon as possible. We will start 

contacting families by phone who have 

outstanding permission forms.  

 

 SCHOOL FEES 

 
 

Elementary school fees were due Sept.30th /2020.  

If for any reason you were not able to pay at that 

time, please contact the office to arrange a payment 

plan.   

Grade 8-12 students were also given their course 

fee statements. Secondary School fees are due no 

later than Oct.16th. Secondary school fees help pay 

for classroom supplies. For example, a fee in Home- 

Ec goes directly toward the food and groceries being 

cooked in class. Please feel free to contact the office 

if you have any questions or concerns.  

 

 TERRY FOX RUN  

 

A big thank you to the students that 

brought a Toonie for Terry. Our Terry 

Fox Run this year was another 

successful event raising $73.00 to 

donate to the Terry Fox Foundation. 

 

 

TRADES AND TRANSITIONS 

 
TRU’s virtual open house is currently online at 
https://www.tru.ca/future/virtual-open-house.html .   
 
If you are interested in any TNT programs or would like 
some information about trades, please see Mr. Howard. 
 

 
  

https://www.tru.ca/future/virtual-open-house.html
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 VOLLEYBALL  

 

Grades 8-12 Boys & Girls volleyball skills 
training is taking place now! Students are 
practicing with Mr. Swint Tuesdays during 
lunch and Thursdays after school.  

 
 

  

 

October 5, 2020 regular meeting of the Board of Education.  

View the meeting video, and see the meeting agenda.   
  

  

 

Kara Floyd is a Hairstyling student at NorKam Senior 

Secondary. Her story was part of a presentation to the 

Board of Education at its regular meeting Oct. 5, 2020.  
 

Enrollment up in Trades and Transitions 

Programs 

Enrollment is at historic highs this fall for some 

Trades and Transitions (TNT) programs, with more 

students keen to experience hands-on learning. 

District Vice-Principal Rob Wielgoz said 105 

students are registered in the Youth Work in 

Trades (YWIT) program, up from the previous high 

of 89. Participation in the Hairstyling and Trades 

Sampler programs is also higher than ever. Read 

more. 

  

 

REPORTS FROM SUPERINTENDENT OF 

SCHOOLS 

Inclusive Education Annual  

An overview of the comprehensive Equity, 

Inclusion and Diversity report was presented 

 

by Vessy Mochikas , Director of Instruction, 

Elementary Education and Learning Services, 

and Grant Reilly , District Principal Inclusive 

Education. They outlined how the district supports 

school connectedness and focuses on 

neurological, physical, and cultural diversity, 

mental and physical wellness; and student safety 

through a range of programs. Read the full report 

here. 

  

COVID-19 Exposure Response Plan  

In the case of a confirmed or alleged case of 

COVID-19 in a school, the school district will follow 

the direction of the Medical Health Officer and will 

provide documentation to the health authority to 

support contact tracing of all individuals impacted 

by exposure to COVID-19. Read more. 

   

REPORTS FROM SECRETARY-TREASURER 

Financial Statement Discussion and Analysis 

(FSD&A) Report   

The final report is available here. 

  

 

CONSENT AGENDA ITEMS 

Audit Committee Highlights 

DPAC Highlights 

 

NOTICE OF MEETINGS 

Regular Board of Education Meeting 

Mon. October 19, 2020, at 7:00 PM  

Watch via Facebook Live 
 

 

https://www.facebook.com/sitemail.sbo/videos/176639364003781
https://bcsd73.civicweb.net/filepro/documents/95207?preview=104097
https://www.sd73.bc.ca/Modules/News/index.aspx?feedId=10c49675-bbce-4733-a8c0-fbbd3a3ec9ae,be1116c5-ab98-434e-8a10-8a00f49b774c,208dc79b-e7d6-4c56-be49-d1a958ce7890,22ff3110-d793-43a6-840c-c4111ce97696,bea72a8a-9acb-4e39-a622-a93619bbcb20,609debc8-f306-4231-82f6-0ccdd05741ff,1a8871c1-91be-45ab-b39d-92ef36375147,f8da9119-5861-4244-9bef-1bcc52d3b354,864e5895-2441-42e4-88b6-d6159a4c573e,693bbd8a-7a76-4569-a4cc-0a6c73399faf&newsId=12565242-7edb-4870-85d4-e36c59a06207
https://www.sd73.bc.ca/Modules/News/index.aspx?feedId=10c49675-bbce-4733-a8c0-fbbd3a3ec9ae,be1116c5-ab98-434e-8a10-8a00f49b774c,208dc79b-e7d6-4c56-be49-d1a958ce7890,22ff3110-d793-43a6-840c-c4111ce97696,bea72a8a-9acb-4e39-a622-a93619bbcb20,609debc8-f306-4231-82f6-0ccdd05741ff,1a8871c1-91be-45ab-b39d-92ef36375147,f8da9119-5861-4244-9bef-1bcc52d3b354,864e5895-2441-42e4-88b6-d6159a4c573e,693bbd8a-7a76-4569-a4cc-0a6c73399faf&newsId=12565242-7edb-4870-85d4-e36c59a06207
https://bcsd73.civicweb.net/FileStorage/F1BA863274B04B68AF232DD9921793CB-BOARD%20MEMO%20-%20Equity,%20Inclusion%20and%20Diversity%20Repor.pdf
https://bcsd73.civicweb.net/FileStorage/F1BA863274B04B68AF232DD9921793CB-BOARD%20MEMO%20-%20Equity,%20Inclusion%20and%20Diversity%20Repor.pdf
https://www.sd73.bc.ca/Modules/News/index.aspx?newsId=cb48aebe-90e3-41ef-b669-57ba948a55f2
https://www.sd73.bc.ca/en/resourcesGeneral/Budget-Finance-Documents/FSDA-Report-2020-WEB.pdf
https://bcsd73.civicweb.net/FileStorage/0BFF851F25EA4712904E4AC7ACA3FE3F-September%202020%20Audit%20Committee.pdf
https://bcsd73.civicweb.net/FileStorage/F10577A20FAA4C598A9DC78399E783C0-DPAC%20Meeting%20Highlights%20September%202020.pdf
https://www.facebook.com/sitemail.sbo?__tn__=%2CdlC-R-R&eid=ARCQHL6_elokMtiSOk8wXJ0rz93cyOvUFGASTm2k6ahMWCjsfQ3dsL-rV8Y7GTGDnMqV7SQDki4Q1BrR&hc_ref=ARQqp8QdEI3wyM54SsfG7t_dpUat6UN2AYuQGlJ-3gBZxoFq_VjIG6OXy8AZBCZ9N9E

